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Message from the Rabbi  
 

Next month, on Friday evening, April 5, our congregation will have the very great honor of being addressed by 

Rabbi Sally Priesand. Rabbi Priesand is, literally, a living legend – the first female ordained rabbi in America 

and the first woman in world history to serve as an ordained congregational rabbi.  A modest, soft-spoken but at 

the same time dynamic and powerful woman, Rabbi Priesand has written:  “When I decided to study for the 

rabbinate, I never thought much about being a pioneer, nor was it my intention to champion the rights of 

women. I just wanted to be a rabbi.  On the whole, I'm a very private person," And yet it was Rabbi Priesand’s 

determination and, yes, pioneering spirit that changed Judaism forever by opening the rabbinate to women – not 

just here in the United States but all over the world. Today, more than a thousand women have been ordained by 

the Reform, Conservative and Reconstructionist Movements; and even in the Orthodox world, progress in this 

area is slowly being made. How many people can truly look back at their lives and careers and say that they 

changed the world? 

Born in 1946 in Cleveland, Ohio, Rabbi Priesand took an intense interest in Judaism from a young age. With 

neither institutional history nor support for such a daring notion, she became determined to become a rabbi, 

motivated simply from within her own soul and intellect.  In her own words: “I decided I wanted to be a rabbi in 

1962 at the age of 16. Fortunately, my parents gave me one of the greatest gifts a parent can give a child: the 

courage to dare and to dream. With their encouragement, I was able to remain focused on my goal, relatively 

unconcerned that no woman had ever been ordained rabbi by a theological seminary and determined to succeed 

despite the doubts I heard expressed in the organized Jewish community.”  Undeterred, Rabbi Priesand forged 

on, and on June 3, 1972, she was ordained a rabbi at the historic Plum Street Synagogue in Cincinnati. After her 

ordination, then member of Congress Bella Abzug arranged for her to deliver the opening prayer at the House 

of Representatives, being the first Jewish woman ever to do so. 

We’ll hear from Rabbi Priesand about just what it was like to be a woman in an historically all-men’s 

institution, and in a millennia-old all-men’s profession - where everything from restrooms to what it actually 

means to be a rabbi - had to be reconsidered and wrestled with simply because of her presence.  After 

graduation, Rabbi Priesand served as an assistant rabbi at Stephen Wise Free Synagogue in Manhattan, leaving 

in 1979 when it became clear to her that she would not be promoted to succeed the ailing senior rabbi. Unable 

to find a full-time position, she then served as the part-time rabbi of Temple Beth El in Elizabeth, N.J., and as a 

chaplain at Lenox Hill Hospital in Manhattan from 1979 to 1981. Then she and Monmouth Reform Temple in 

Tinton Falls (just up the Parkway from us!) found each other. In a seemingly beshert (“meant to be”) match, 

Rabbi Priesand and the congregation partnered together for the next 25 years ; she retired from full-time 

congregational work in 2006.  

Pamela S. Nadell, a historian, has said that the first women to become rabbis were in a unique position to bring 

feminism to American Judaism. "They haven't been the innovators of Jewish feminism — that comes from 

theologians and scholars and poets” said, Dr. Nadell, “But they have disseminated those messages to their 

congregations because of their positions of leadership."  Furthermore, says Dr. Nadell, women have helped 
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transform what it means to be a pulpit rabbi, empowering their congregants in ways that the old authoritarian 

model of the rabbinate did not permit. "They really believed they spoke in a different voice and that congregants 

related to them differently," she has written. 

Traditionally, the typical trajectory for a (male) rabbi was to serve congregations of ever-increasing size. But 

the entrance of women into the rabbinate challenged that model. Women rabbis asked, “Why is size – that is, 

‘bigger -’ the only way of measuring success? What about mutually rewarding relationships, building 

community, empowering lay people to grow Jewishly?” Following her historic ascendance into the rabbinate, 

most people expected Rabbi Priesand to follow the “bigger is better” model. But Rabbi Priesand chose to 

remain at Monmouth, creating an unusually close relationship with her congregation and offering both female 

and male rabbis an alternative model for success. In fact, Rabbi Priesand has said, “You know how I measure 

success? I ask myself, ‘Am I doing better today than I did yesterday?’ And if the answer is “yes,” well then, I 

feel successful.” 

Despite having made great strides, many women rabbis still lag behind men in salary and benefits. And they are 

still outnumbered by men in the top positions within the Reform Movement’s organizational structure. Still, 

said Rabbi Priesand, “Moses didn't get to go to the Promised Land, and it reminded me nobody ever gets to go 

to the Promised Land. You never accomplish everything that you want to accomplish. You do as much as you 

can to move things forward, and your consolation is knowing there's a Joshua to follow." 

Since the 20
th

 anniversary of Rabbi Priesand’s ordination, the Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of 

Religion, which ordained her at its Cincinnati campus, has marked the anniversary at five-year intervals with 

academic conferences, an honorary doctorate of divinity and an endowed professorship named after her.  Each 

year, the college includes her in its graduation class photo.  She receives dozens of requests for private meetings 

annually, many from college students working on research papers.  She is a much-sought after lecturer, teacher 

and consultant.  It will, indeed, be an honor to welcome her to our community on April 5. Please mark your 

calendars and feel free to invite friends.  It will be a very special evening. 

Have a good month. 

Rabbi Kim S. Geringer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGREGATION SHA’AREY HA-YAM BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 
President               Aaron Shapiro  609-242-2390  shap1010@comcast.net 
1st Vice President                Philip Miller  609-660-9072  pmmlegal@aol.com 
2nd Vice President                                   Dayna Otto  609-597-3239  yoursdayna@comcast.net 
Secretary                                                  Thelma Polon  609-693-2720  tp1967@comcast.net 
Treasurer                                                  Ernie Bleiweis  609-978-4240  sebleiweis@comcast.net 
Financial Secretary                                 Mark Kreisler                  mrmark0929@aol.com 
Board of Trustees at Large                    Wendi Higgins 732-232-1861   wendi.higgins@verizon.net 
                                                                    Philip Altland  609-492-2751  paltland@elliman.com 
                                                                    Rose Jackson  609-698-8803  rose-jackson@comcast.net 
Past President                                          Cyndy Friedland 609-698-4459  cfriedland119@comcast.net 
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President’s Message 

The third Annual Passover Seder will be held, once again, at the Captain’s Inn, on Lacey Road in Forked River 

on March 26 starting at 5:00 PM. Come and enjoy this Seder with the Rabbi, your Temple community and 

friends. If you have not responded, please send in your reservation as soon as possible so that the Inn can be 

given a count of how many are attending or call me at 242-2390. We must notify the Inn as soon as possible 

with the breakdown of what to serve. Last year this event was a huge success. With your participation we can 

make it a great success this year, too. 

Are you interested in serving in any capacity on our board of directors? If so, notify either Hal Polon at 

hp1967@comcast.net or call him at (609) 693-2720 or Fran Breese at nanny1141@comcast.net or call her at 

(609) 660-0054. 

The Purim Carnival held on Sunday, February 24 at Temple B’nai Israel, which was planned by the Federation, 

with the combination of 6 temples, including Sha’arey Ha-Yam, was a huge success. Many of our members 

were in attendance and the auditorium was packed with kids having a good time. Our Purim services had a 

first with a Chasidic visitor with a magnificent beard and black suit (Philip) and the Rabbi play-acting with each 

other. Our school children presented the Purim play that was comical and a great hit as the congregants added 

their touch with groggers. 

Mark your calendar. The annual congregational meeting will be held on Sunday, May 19th, at 7:00 PM in the 

Lutheran Church. We will review the past year, have the election of our new board of directors and present 

the new budget for your approval. As a service to our membership, a copy of our actual income and 

expenditures as of February, 2013 is added to this newsletter. As a reminder, you must be a member in good 

standing to vote, i.e., dues and school fees paid in full. Welcome back to all the snowbirds. We look forward to 

seeing you at services and our upcoming activities. 

May we all have a healthy year,  

Aaron Shapiro, President  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congregational Meeting will be held Sunday, May 19th at 7:00 PM at the Lutheran Church 

See Financial Summary for the year at the end of the Newsletter on page 10. 
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TEMPLE COMMITTEES 

Contact Aaron at 242-2390 or email at 
shap1010@comcast.net if you wish to become a 
member of one of these committees or contact 
the Committee Chairperson.      

Committee Chair/Members 

MEMBERSHIP Cyndy Friedland 

RITUAL  Hal Polon, Charles Flum 

MUSIC Philip Altland , Stan Jackson 

GREETERS Rose Jackson, Judie Levin, Pat 
Barndt, Syble Bleiweis, Hope 
Gardiner, Wendi Higgins, 
Thelma Polon, Maralyn Ricciardi 
 

FUNDRAISING Dayna Otto, Syble Bleiweis, 
Madelyn Dunn, Bari Cohen,  
Gina Cohen, Rena Kreisler, 
Cyndy Friedland, Rhonda Daley 
 

SUNSHINE Syble Bleiweis, Arlene 
Armstrong, Harriet Cohen, Ruth 
Schlyen 

HOSPITAL VISITS Susan Shapiro, Sandye Polter, 
Arlene Armstrong, Ruth Schlyen 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL Cyndy Friedland, Phil Miller 

PUBLICITY Aaron Shapiro 

BIRTHDAYS & 
ANNIVERSARIES 

Susan Shapiro 

YAHRZEITS Sandye Polter 

NEWSLETTER Rose Jackson, Hope Gardiner, 

Susan Shapiro 

ONEG & DINNERS Madelyn Dunn, Philomena 

Jonas, Sheila Ehrlich, Pat Barndt,          

Wendi Higgins 

 
 
 

 
 
 
YAHRZEIT MARCH 2013 – OF BLESSED MEMORY 

According to the English Calendar 

1 Leah Crespy  Mother of Jack Crespy  

1 Ruth Chordock Bussell      Mother of Judie Levin 

3 Dr. Elias Shapiro Father of Aaron Shapiro  

8 Minnie Spielberg                Grandmother of Phyllis 
Feather 

18 Sophia Shapiro     Mother of Aaron Shapiro  

21 Irving Topper     Father-in-Law of Samuel 
Hull Lewis 

21 Melvin Shapiro     Brother of Aaron Shapiro  

21 Samuel Kolb     Father of Daniel Kolb 
22 Louis Polter  Father of Joel Polter 

27 Yetta Grossman   Mother of Fran Breese 

30 Shirley Feather  Mother of Leonard Feather 
 
 

Get Well Wishes to Joe 

Breese, David Levin and 

Mike & Dolly Weiss.   The 

congregation wishes all of 

you a speedy recovery.   
 

Illness or Sympathy Cards from the Congregation 

Please notify Arlene Armstrong at 609-242-1303 or by e-

mail at aarmst@hotmail.com of an illness of one of our 

members or of the death of a member of our 

congregation or member of their family.  Arlene will be 

doing this for February and March. 

mailto:shap1010@comcast.net
mailto:aarmst@hotmail.com
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    Hebrew School News     

Purim was a fun night for all, especially our 
students that presented a Dr. Seuss Purim Shpiel 
written by Dana Baruch and Robbi Sherwin. Our 
students played the following parts; Reading as 
Narrator, Garrett Majewski, Brianna Otto was 
Queen Esther, Reese Otto was Haman, Bailey Otto 
as stand in for Casey Gill as King Achasveroshs, 
Corey Mullen was Uncle (or cousin) Mordechai and 
Deb Majewski was Queen Vashti, history's first 
woman’s libber:)) Thanks to Rabbi Kim we all made 
our own groggers from empty recycled water 

bottles and beans! This provided much noise as 

we heard Haman's Name.  

Thank you all that came out to support the Hebrew 
school's Shabbat dinner. We had a great 
representation of culinary delights. We hope more 
members will join in the support of our school at 
the next school Shabbat dinner.  

Our Families and students were invited to attend a 
joint Purim Carnival in Toms River on Sunday, 
February 24th.  Five congregations and Federation 
hosted the event, which was attended by at least 
300 adults and children. This was the first joint 
venture involving the congregations, and we were 
glad to be a part of this.  Next year it will be bigger 
and better!!  Thanks to all our volunteers who 
helped out!! 

Last week our students made templates for their 
personal Seder plates. These have been mailed out 
to be glazed and will be returned just in time for 
Passover!!  Stay tuned for our next events... 

 

 

 

ATTENTION TEENAGERS  

GETTING IN TOUCH WITH YOUR JEWISH SIDE! 

Submitted by Lynn Berkowitz  

The JCC is sending out an open invitation to all Jewish 

young people over the age of 13 that want to spend 

some time with other Jewish youth from the Southern 

Ocean County area.  We have successfully hosted such a 

group for the past 3 years and would like to invite 

others to join our group that meets every Sunday 

morning from 11 to 12 at the JCC. We discuss many 

topics anything from current events to Jewish history 

and holidays and planning of social events. We 

sometimes find ourselves in the kitchen or in the arts 

and crafts room but never bored.   

Our next meeting will take place on Sunday, 

March 3, 2013 at 11am at the Jewish Community 

Center of LBI. 

Come Meet and Eat 

with other Jewish 

youth! For more information contact: Lynn 

Berkowitz at 609-709-3160 
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MUSICAL HAPPENINGS AT SHA’AREY HA-YAM 

 

We have had some exciting things going on 

musically at Sha’arey Ha-Yam for the past few 

months.   Most recently, our choir sang some great 

Israeli songs at the Tu B’Shevat Seder. These catchy 

tunes added greatly to the festivity of the evening. 

We will be using Israeli songs periodically during 

our services to liven things up. They are easy to 

sing and add a lot to the service.  

On April 5th we will be having an amazing evening. 

Rabbi Sally Priesand will be with us for dinner and 

our Shabbat service. Rabbi Priesand was the first 

woman rabbi ever to be ordained as a rabbi. I hear 

she is an amazing speaker, and the choir will 

perform a few pieces at the Shabbat service.  More 

details to follow.  

Most exciting of all, we are trying to work out the 

details to have Dr. Tamara Freeman come to do a 

program for us sometime in the late Spring or 

Summer. Dr. Freeman is an internationally known 

expert on the music of the Holocaust. It may be 

hard to imagine that people sang and used music 

to survive their horrible experiences in the 

concentration camps, but it was apparently a big 

help to get through those awful days. Tamara has a 

viola from the period which she plays during her 

presentation. If you’d like to know more about her 

work and programs, go to 

www.holocaustmusic.org. Keep tuned for more 

details as they unfold.  

 Submitted by Philip Altland 

 

 

March  Date  Congregant 

 01 Gary Daley  

 04 Jack Crespy 

 05 Marlene Feldhuhn  

 05 Emily Miller 

 06 Charles Flum 

 10 Joan Silverman  

 10 Phyllis Feather  

 13 Aaron Shapiro 

 17 Stanley Jackson  

 26  Leonard M. Feather  

 29 Gina Cohen  

 30 Danielle Jonas  

 

 

Happy Anniversary to David and Judie Levin 

married March 25, 1961.  Mazel Tov. 

 

http://www.holocaustmusic.org/


Newsletter for March 2013                                                                                                        www.shaareyhayam.org. 

March 2013 Page 7 

PASSOVER FACTS 

The World's Largest Passover 

Seder Takes Place in Nepal, of All 

Places. Each year members of the 

Chabad-Lubavitch movement hold 

their "Seder on Top of the World" 

in Kathmandu for Jewish locals 

and travelers alike (I'm gonna 

guess more the latter than the 

former). Last year they had around 

2,000 people attend the festivities, 

and you can bet your tuchus that 

between the flowing wine and the 

thin air, it was quite the party. 

Abraham Lincoln Was 

Assassinated During Passover. 

According to the American Jewish 

Historical Society, many Jews were 

in synagogue for the holiday when 

news of Lincoln's assassination 

broke. Altars in temples "were 

quickly draped in black and, 

instead of Passover melodies, the 

congregations chanted Yom 

Kippur hymns. Rabbis set aside 

their sermons and wept openly at 

their pulpits, as did their 

congregants." Sadly, a time that 

was supposed to be full of 

celebration became one of 

mourning. 

Submitted by Rose Jackson 

 

In the Garden of Beasts: Love, Terror, and an 

American Family in Hitler's Berlin By  Erik Larson      
(Goodreads Author) 
Article submitted by Rose Jackson I rated this book a 4 on a scale 
of 1-5.   It is a non-fiction.   Book Summary from Good Reads 
Website 
 
The time is 1933, the place, Berlin, when William E. Dodd 

becomes America’s first ambassador to Hitler’s Germany in a 

year that proved to be a turning point in history. 

 

A mild-mannered professor from Chicago, Dodd brings along his 

wife, son, and flamboyant daughter, Martha. At first Martha is 

entranced by the parties and pomp, and the handsome young 

men of the Third Reich with their infectious enthusiasm for 

restoring Germany to a position of world prominence. 

Enamored of the “New Germany,” she has one affair after 

another, including with the surprisingly honorable first chief of 

the Gestapo, Rudolf Diels. But as evidence of Jewish persecution 

mounts, confirmed by chilling first-person testimony, her father 

telegraphs his concerns to a largely indifferent State 

Department back home. Dodd watches with alarm as Jews are 

attacked, the press is censored, and drafts of frightening new 

laws begin to circulate. As that first year unfolds and the 

shadows deepen, the Dodds experience days full of excitement, 

intrigue, romance—and ultimately, horror, when a climactic 

spasm of violence and murder reveals Hitler’s true character and 

ruthless ambition. 

 

Suffused with the tense atmosphere of the period, and with 

unforgettable portraits of the bizarre Göring and the expectedly 

charming--yet wholly sinister--Goebbels, In the Garden of Beasts 

lends a stunning, eyewitness perspective on events as they 

unfold in real time, revealing an era of surprising nuance and 

complexity. The result is a dazzling, addictively readable work 

that speaks volumes about why the world did not recognize the 

grave threat posed by Hitler until Berlin, and Europe, were 

awash in blood and terror.(less) 

 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/5869.Erik_Larson
http://www.goodreads.com/book/show/9938498-in-the-garden-of-beasts
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Tribute Cards 

 
Tribute cards are available to congregants and friends for making donations in memory of, in honor of, to 

celebrate all life cycle events. 
To make the donation kindly contact: 

 Syble Bleiweis at 609-978-4240 or sebleiweis@comcast.net   
or Cyndy Friedland at 609-698-4459 orcfriedland119@comcast.net.  

As soon as your check for the donation is received the tribute card will be mailed to the recipient. Checks 
should be mailed to whomever you speak to or email the request to: 

Syble Bleiweis 
70 Oak Ridge Lane, Manahawkin, NJ 08050 

Cyndy Friedland 
16D Acorn Road, Manahawkin, NJ 08050 

 
 
 

HELP INCREASE Membership 

We all know Jewish families that are “just not that kind” who do not like to admit that they really 
do miss being part of a Jewish spiritual community. This is a time of year that we can invite 
lansman to our Passover Seder and explain to them what wonderful services we have, great 
camaraderie, and Shabbat dinners to die for!! What's not to like, we're friendly, have great senses 
of humor, and know how to sing and pray. I ask you all to bring a friend to Shabbat; invite a 
neighbor that's alone to join us, reach out to the new family on your block.We are about 
community, and we need to grow..more members help keep us alive, especially young ones!! 
Look for them and you'll find them...bring a friend to services on March 8th!! Boosting 
membership helps keep our dues at a minimum...keep reaching out for new members. 

 
 

NEWS FROM THE FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE            

 

 April 16 - Applebee's Dine-A-Round 

 Clothing/Shoe Drive - Drop off begins 3/22 and ends 4/8 please pack shoes separately, 
clearly labeled. 

 Fund Raising Committee needs your help.  Please volunteer for helping at an event. Contact 
Dayna at 609-597-3239. 

 

mailto:sebleiweis@comcast.net
mailto:cfriedland119@comcast.net
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